
 

 

CITY OF TUALATIN 
Staff Report 

 
 
 
 

TO:    Honorable Mayor and Members of the City Council 

THROUGH:    Sherilyn Lombos, City Manager 

FROM:    Megan George, Deputy City Manager 

DATE:     August 25, 2025 

SUBJECT: 
2025 State Legislative Session Recap and Federal Update 
 
EXECUTIVE SUMMARY: 
In 2024, the City Council authorized the City Manager to execute a contract with Thorn Run Partners, LLC 
(“Thorn Run”) to provide government affairs and lobbying services at the State and Federal levels. To focus 
their work, the City Council adopted legislative agendas on August 26, 2024 (State), and January 13, 2025 
(Federal). Those agendas are attached to this staff report for reference.  

Tonight, Thorn Run will provide an update on advocacy efforts at the State and Federal levels, including 
progress made towards the City’s legislative priorities. In addition, Thorn Run will facilitate a brainstorm with 
the City Council for potential priority items for the 2026 legislative agendas. The draft agendas are tentatively 
scheduled to return for the City Council’s consideration on November 24, 2025.   

 

ATTACHMENTS: 

- Presentation 
- Attachment – 2025 State Legislative Agenda  
- Attachment – 2025 Federal Legislative Agenda 


